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Welcome to 2022

Dear parents / caregivers,
We welcome you and your child back to Magill School for the 2022 school year.

The start of the school year is going to be unlike any other and it will present many challenges for our staff,
students and families.

It is important that families are aware of the processes and guidelines in place to minimise the potential for the
transmission of COVID when school returns. Information that we have already sent can be found on our website
via this link. COVID Information 2022

Our staff are working hard to successfully plan and deliver face-to-face (Reception and Year 1) and remote
learning (Year 2 to Year 6) programs for our students in the first 2 weeks of school.

Preparation days - Monday 31% January and Tuesday 1 February

The preparation days are for teachers and school staff to prepare for the change to the start to the school year. A
learning program will not be delivered on these days.

Parents who are required to attend work and do not have appropriate supervision for their children can choose to
send their child to school to be supervised on the preparation days. These students will report to the area outside
the library on the first morning.

Wednesday 2™ February until Friday 11*" February

Reception and Year 1 students will attend school for face-to-face teaching with their class teacher. Reception
families will be emailed separate information about processes and meeting spots.

All Year 2 to Year 6 students will commence remote learning.

Parents who are required to attend work and do not have appropriate supervision for their child can choose to
send their child to school. Supervision will be provided for those students to complete the remote learning
program at school. These students will report to the area outside the library on the first morning.

Site access for students

Any student attending school in the first 2 weeks of school must enter and exit the school via the Adelaide St
main entrance. This is the only entrance that will have a teacher on duty as all other crossings and entrances will
not be supervised. Please use the Adelaide St pick up /drop off area.

Site access for parents

Parents should not be on the school grounds except for parents of Reception students. Parents and caregivers
needing to contact the front office must first call on 8331 9422 to talk with one of our admin staff before
entering. When entering, you must check in using the QR code, wear a mask and stay physically distanced at all
times.
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Remote learning

Teachers are planning remote learning in Year level teams. Parents will receive an email from teachers on
Monday in regards to information about the delivery of their learning program. The email will contain important
information about how to access Seesaw (all teachers will use this App for communication) and online resources.

Each class teacher will conduct a daily online face-to-face check in session with their students to mark the roll and
ensure that students are aware of and understand the learning tasks. We have staggered the session times for
each year level:

Year 2 8:50am —9:30am
Year 3 9:30am —10:10am
Year4 10:10am —10:50am
Year5 10:50am —11:30am
Year6 11:30am—12:10pm

Attendance

We are required to report student attendance daily. If your child is sick and unable to participate in any part of
the learning program that day, you must inform the class teacher so that the roll can be marked accordingly.

Canteen

The canteen will not be open until all students return to school on Monday 14 February. If your child is attending
school in the first 2 weeks, please make sure you pack them recess, lunch and a drink each day.

We acknowledge the stress and anxiety that many famileis are experiencing at this time and that not all learning
tasks set may end up being completed. That’s okay... do what you can, when you can. We don’t want to be
making life any more difficult than it already is.

Once | have clear information about schooling beyond the first 2 weeks, | will provide you further information. In
the meantime, please look out for an email from your teachers on Monday.

Good luck and stay safe.

Regards,

John lannunzio
PRINCIPAL
MAGILL SCHOOL
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